
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 64 / 2023 

PALMETTO ROAD 

PEMBROKE 

TEMPORARY LANE CLOSURE 

FOR 

GLEBE ROAD OVERPASS BRIDGE INSPECTION 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 29th, 2023, 

FROM 11:00 am TO 2:00 pm 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists and pedestrians that there will be a 

temporary lane closure on Palmetto Road in Pembroke. The lane closure is required to inspect 

the Glebe Road Overpass Bridge. 

Weather permitting, the lane closure will commence on Tuesday, August 29th, 2023, beginning 

at 11:00 a.m. and concluding at approximately 2:00 p.m. 

The public is encouraged to avoid this temporary lane closure and use alternative routes via 

Bishop Spencer Road, North Shore Road and Parson's Road. 

Traffic control will be under the direction of IEPC Engineering Services Limited representatives. 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the motoring public 

and apologizes for any inconvenience that may result. 

Should there be any questions regarding this event, please direct queries to the attention of 

IEPC Structural Engineer Ricardo Graham-Ward at #536-1825. 

Dated this day ;J,;•;;.ugust 2023 

ByOrder ___ ___________ _ 
Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil}, ED, JP, MP 

Minister of Public Works 


